
September 24, 2021 
 
 
 
Yorktown Town Hall 
363 Underhill Avenue 
Yorktown Heights, NY 10598 
Attn: Dan Ciarcia, P.E., Acting Town Engineer 
 
Re: Town of Yorktown SWPPP Submission 
  New York City Department of Environmental Protection 
  Bureau of Engineering Design and Construction 
  Capital Project WM-30, in Westchester County, NY 
  Contract No.: CRO-530B 
  Replacement of Baptist Church Road Bridge 

Dear Mr. Ciarcia, 
 
The New York City Department of Environmental Protection (NYCDEP), “The 
Applicant”, is pleased to submit the enclosed Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan 
(SWPPP) for the replacement of Baptist Church Road Bridge in the Town of 
Yorktown, Westchester County, New York.  
 
Enclosed you will find the following files: 

• Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan, dated August 2021 
• MS4 SWPPP Acceptance Form 

 
Please review the enclosed plan and let me know if you have any questions or need 
additional materials. Please direct all correspondence to: 
 

Mr. Jeffrey A. Busse, P.E., NYCDEP 
New York City Department of Environmental Protection 
Bureau of Engineering Design & Construction 
465 Columbus Avenue  
Valhalla, New York 10595 
Email: BusseJ@dep.nyc.gov 
Phone:  914-749-5417 

 
If you have no comments or questions on the SWPPP, please return a signed copy 
of the MS4 SWPPP acceptance form.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Jeffrey A. Busse, P.E., NYCDEP 
Enclosures (2) 
 
 

 
 

 
Environmental Protection 

 

Vincent Sapienza P.E. 
Commissioner  
 
 
 
Ana Barrio 
Deputy Commissioner 
Bureau of Engineering 
Design and Construction  
 
 
Sean McAndrew, P.E.  
Executive Director  
Water System Capital 
Program 
 
16 Little Hollow Road 
P.O. Box 358 
Grahamsville, NY 12740 
 
T: (845) 334-7195   
F: (845) 985-2282 
 
mcandrews@dep.nyc.gov  
 

 

mailto:mcandrews@dep.nyc.gov


Cc:  Costa, Paul <pcosta@dep.nyc.gov>; 
  Busse, Jeffrey <BusseJ@dep.nyc.gov>; 
  Salzberg, Spencer <SSalzberg@dep.nyc.gov>; 
  Sprague, Edward A. <ESprague@dep.nyc.gov>; 
  Kelly, Kathryn <kkelly@dep.nyc.gov>; 
  Roman, Ron <rroman@hardestyhanover.com>; 
  Young, Megan <myoung@hardestyhanover.com>; 
  Todd, Maxwell <mtodd@entech.nyc>; 
  Carpenter, Victoria <vcarpenter@entech.nyc>. 
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